Finalized Approved December 8, 2015

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENTS ASSOCIATION COUNCIL
Kerckhoff Hall 417
December 1, 2015
7:00 PM
PRESENT: Heather Rosen, Heather Hourdequin, Zach Helder, Anais Leontine, Danny
Siegel, Aaliya Khan, Trent Kajikawa, Lexi Mossler, Zack Dameron, Amy Shao, lan
Cocroft, Ruhi Patil, Marvin Chen, Ariel Rafalian, Stephanie Wong, Patricia Zimmerman,
Deborah Geller, Christina Mata
ABSENCE:

I. Call to Order
-Rosen calls the meeting to order at 7:04pm.

A. Signing of the Attendance Sheet
The attendance sheet is passed around

[I. Approval of the Agenda

-Shao moves to strike Arts Restoring Community Fund

-Chen strikes the SWC Programming Fund

-Hourdequin moves to strike Election Board appointments
-Hourdequin moves to strikes the EVP and Travel Advocacy Grant
-Cocroft moves to approve agenda as amended. Amin seconds.
11-0-0 the agenda is approved as amended.

B. Approval of the Minutes from November 24, 2015
-Amin moves to approve the minutes. Khan seconds.
10-0-1 the minutes are approved.

[1I. Public Comments

-IVP fellows are here to watch council today

-Chrissy Keenan is codirector of bruin consent coalition and I'm here to urge you to
pass the resolution against the safe campus act. [ want to give a shout out to all the
sponsors and thanks to Heather for co-writing it. If the bill passes if more false
reports will be found, and that’s a harmful question. Only 2% are “false” and that
just means the evidence wasn’t substantiated. I'm sure the people have different
evidence and our job is to support survivors and condemn sexual violence.

IV. Special Presentations

A. CALPIRG

-Jacky from CalPirg is the chapter chair and Kristoff is the solar power coordinator
and plastic bag ban coordinator. Today we are going to present about campaigns
and funding. The CalPirg mission is a student funded and student directed non profit
and we work to advocate for solutions to our environmental problems to increase
our participation in democracy an also to protect consumer rights. We’ve been on



UCLA campus for 40 years since 1972 and basically it started with students who just
wanted to make a change in the local and national level. Basically, they hired their
own professional lobbyists and advocates and campus organizers to train us how to
run effective campaigns and advocate for us in Sacramento and DC. We have done
really awesome job in the past and banned plastic bags in 140 cities. In 2013 we
passed a plastic bag in the state but it is coming back into vote in 2016. We also in
2014 passed A Million clean cars that has a goal of putting a million clean cars in the
road. This past summer we helped pass Motor Voters Act that would allow new
voters to register easily in the DMV.

-Our lead campaign is California Go Solar all across the state to protect California
solar energy because a lot of solar energy is trying to get out of solar incentives such
as net metering. The next is antibiotics, our goal was to convince Subway to phase
out meat raised on antibiotics for public health. Next is Voter Registration to gain
significant institutional support for voter registration.

-Kristoff states the California Go Solar campaign are fighting to protect net-metering
policy which is one of the most efficient incentives. The problem is that the incentive
is under threat because the California commission that over looks it is considering
to stop the policy. Basically the solar companies are basically lobbying to get rid of
this great incentive. As a coalition we’ve gathered 130,000 petitions which is the
most the CPUC got in its whole existence more than the other petition campaigns.
We also have the press conferences for solar advisory and we went to solar rallied
and met with local officials. We don’t know if its going to succeed or not but this
year it will be taken into December and will continue to fight into the end of the
quarter. They show pictures of UCLA and USC. Our strategy for antibiotics is to make
big companies for the meat industry. The meat industry is keeping it as a public
health problem. Even before we send a petition subway was already doing it. In Fall
2014 we convinced subway, the worlds largest restaurant chain, to phase out
antibiotics. They show pictures of protests.

For Voter registration only 19.9% of youth (18-29 yr) voted in the 2014 elections,
the lowest record ever. Not because we don’t care, often we don'’t get the
opportunity. Universities are the best place to garner support.

-Jacky states the total student who paid the Calpirg pledge fee in 2013-2014 is about
7558. The new student pledges in 2014-2015 is 3652. The total number of
payments is about 12,000 and the total income generated in 2014-2015 Is about
$128,000. In fall 2015 we got about 700 pledges. That should be about $4,365 for
the rest of the year.

The Winter quarter campaigns for the Final Bad Ban was passed in 2013 and out of
state plastic manufacturers spent $3.2 million to put it back into vote 201.6 We are
going to have a grass roots campaign and social media to ask for commitment to
uphold bag ban. We are going to use textbooks to convince professors to switch to
open source textbooks. It’s a huge burden on our finances and this could be a great
way to improve life on campus. The last campaign is the new voters project to
increase student voter registration and turnout and make it a race against USC.
-Patil states we talked about online textbooks and we should have a follow up
meeting for financial supports office to help you



-Kajikawa states as well as the academic affairs commission and please help me how
we can talk to you and the academic senate.

B. Title IX: Changes to Investigations and Procedures

-Kathleen Salvaty is the Title IX coordinator and wanted to really introduce myself
and explain what Title IX is and the mandate of my office and some headline of some
significant changes. Title IX is the federal law that prohibits gender discrimination at
educational institutions. When it was passed 40 years ago most people thought Title
[X was related to athletics and that the women'’s basketball team has to be equitable.
The Office for Civil Rights within the Department of Education than Title IX of
gender discrimination includes a lot more. Gender discrimination includes sexual
harassment and sexual violence. If the university isn’t keeping its students safe then
we're not in compliance with Title IX. UCLA is one of the universities of like 120 that
are under investigation for Title IX. Office of Civil Rights was here and my job as the
Title IX coordinator is to respond to any reports of gender discrimination including
reports of sexual harassment and sexual violence. Our obligation as a university is to
stop it and prevent it form happening it again and remedy its effects. In practice its
complicated, and part of my mandate is overseeing the university’s policy of sexual
harassment and violence. Sexual violence like stalking and domestic violence is
prohibited by law and UC policy. What's changing is how the university investigates
and resolves complaints of sexual harassment and sexual violence. I wanted to give
you a history and Chrissy Keenan has been a member of President Napolitano’s task
force as an advisory. One of the big goals is to have all the UC campuses investigate
and resolve sexual violence incidents in the same way. Most recently there's been a
new UC policy coming in January. Also in January we are going to have a different
way of investigating and resolving complaints against sexual violence against
students. We are going to want to get that information out to our students and share
that knowledge as widely as possible. Previously, if a student filed a complaint
against another student that investigation would be handled by the dean of
students. The dean of students would collect information and interview the plaintiff
and accused student and other witnesses, and they don’t make a finding as to
whether or not the violence occurs. They send it to a student conduct committee and
they make a finding. In that respect its similar to other student conduct. This is
similar to how plagiarism is dealt with. That’s changing. In January all complaints
will be investigated by Title IX office and Title IX investigators and make factual
findings and make a recommendation and see if it constituents a violation of the
student conduct code. A finding can be made before a hearing. There will be an
appeal and so there still is an opportunity for an in person hearing. A finding could
be made without that hearing. That’s the biggest change in terms of how the
investigations are going to be handled. The goal is to minimize the burden of the
students. It’s the Title IX to conduct it Another big change is that the task force is
also designating mandatory minimum sanctions for a student who is found
responsible. I can give you a ballpark depending on conduct, basically the
mandatory minimum sanction will probably be 1 year suspension for any sexual
contact and a 2 year for sexual violation involving penetration, stalking, or domestic
violence. There are some limited exceptions. Those are the headlines. The students



confidential resources and their reporting options remain the same. Another big
piece of the puzzle is where they go to report and where they go if they have
confidential.

-Amin states she knows a lot of people whose cases aren’t resolved and I'm really
looking forward to new forms and [ became happy when its changing.

-Salvaty states the current amendment policy require that if we conduct a formal
investigation we have to make a finding and we have to inform both parties what
the party is.

-Dameron asks if the appeal body will also go to a student conduct committee
-Salvaty states the appeal body wont be the same and it’s going to be highly trained
and designated to serve at the appeal party

C. Bob Michaels
-Rosen states he was the USAC president but he may not be here.

V. Appointments

A. Academic Freedom: Ashley Mohankumar

-Kajikawa states it’s the last appointment and it was forwarded it to ARC.
-Hourdequin states we did an email vote and didn’t have a meeting and the vote was
3-0-0.

-Kajikawa reads The Academic Freedom Committee studies and reports to the Division concerning
any conditions within or without the University which, in its judgment, may affect the academic
freedom. Academic freedom is freedom from duress or sanction aimed at suppressing the intellectual

independence, free investigation, and unfettered communication by the academic community -- faculty,
librarians, students, and guests

-Rosen states it’s a consent item. Seeing no objections, Mohankumar is approved for
Academic Freedom.

VI. Office and Member Reports

A. President - Rosen

-Rosen states Bob Michaels was here to follow up with the alumni internship
network group that is on organization of faculty and administrators who are in
support for internships such as College Fellow and Sharp. A lot of these are targeted
towards business oriented students and we are making sure that south campus
students know the importance of having an internship and connecting our alumni
especially with paid internships. With that they are working to get more student
representation and one thing that we’ll be doing is we will pushing for a new
presidential appointment to work directly with the alumni network and look for
that by law change. We want to recruit across al cam pus and under some guiding
documents they have a committee to community with the different entities as well
as mobilize to show there is a demand. He will be coming back in January and wants
to present and was one of the Student Welfare Commissions and Presidents and he
is a big contributor to the Roberts Sarvey Michaels award. I've created a website for
the presidential appointments that have been made and have contact information
and additional updates and I'll send that link out to all of you and I've been getting



consent to put their name and contact information to stay updated to make sure
they're carrying out their duties. I had a call with the UC Leadership and they
consisted of Kevin Saba the president of UCSA and the cochair of Council of
presidents and the student reagent and student reagent designate to talk about the
statement of principles and reagents meeting that happened two Thursdays. We're
looking to finalize the language and we are talking about enrollment. [ know they're
really trying to incorporate specifics but inclusive and in week 5 they came to
campus and other students who are local in the area. I believe they were going to
hold one in a northern campus so they have the opportunity to speak as well. The
council of presidents will be issuing a statement about the statement of principles
basically saying that we want to make sure that the conversations aren’t muted. Its
important we consider the importance of freedom and speech and use it as way to
not silence other people to make sure we’re accountable for things we stay and do.
That language is currently being drafted. Yesterday I had a meeting with Leo
Estrada and Kajikawa and want to talk about the enrollment plan for the 10,000
students. That’s for all the UC’s for 5000 next year. So just to give you a heads up
there will be a lot of strain however it is going to be a substantial increase and strain
from everything to housing to mental health resources to study spaces to classroom
sizes. There's a million things its going to impact and an increase amount of students
and recognize it will be a bit of a strain. As I get more information I'll feed that into
you all since we don’t have any additional funding. [ know Helder will be working to
lobby and advocate for more funding. Lastly, sadly, the bruins lost. I had to write an
op-ed for USC and its posted in the Daily Trojan and it was a bet | made and whoever
lost had to write for the other school.

-Cocroft states you created a website, is that live and where can we find it

-Rosen states its active but its only half way done but ill send it to you once its
finalized and waiting for it to confirm that they're okay with name and email
address.

B. Internal Vice President - Hourdequin

-Hourdequin thanks her fellows for coming. I would like to have a winter retreat at
the beginning of winter quarter and sent out an email a week or two ago so please
send me those dates so I can try my best to accommodate the schedules because I
want a majority of you to attend. Two weeks ago I had a conference call with Larry
Gross, the director of coalition for economic survival and talked bout a lot of the
rights that tenants have in Westwood and what rent control means and the types of
accommodations. It was really an enlightening experience and hope to consolidate
these rights into a list so that we can pass it out on the off campus living fair. We
give out totes and I want to have that in there and pass it out. When these students
are going to the new apartments they can check it out what their apartment is
supposed to abide by. I met with Raflian and Champawat to make the union more of
a useable space. Everything is still up in there and it is something to think about
especially with all the new students to maximize spaces so it is being used in the
most efficient ways. I met with Mike Cohen to discuss sponsorship opportunities for
student organization and technically as affiliates of UCLA we aren’t allowed to
endorse one company over another. Lyft has been trying to contact me to help



student groups with funding but we cannot endorse one company over another. So
Mike and Kirin who is the go to person for sponsorship activities they are working
on a set of guidelines for student organizations to guide them in having these
partnerships and different types of sponsorships. It is an alternative to applying to
funding here and it is something for students to help have successful events. [ met
with Carissa and Pam of SOLE office to talk about the different funding workshops
and the different other workshops. Every quarter [ meet with the SOLE office and
one of them is going to be mental health event, Dr. Green will be in it. Another will
be a green event to make events more sustainable. [ met with Dr. Liz Ghongay to
incorporate body positive curriculum on the peer to peer model and that’s part of
the depression grand challenge to have a pure model for people who wants to go
through online program. This peer model will be a 199 course and incorporate some
body positive curriculum into my curriculum. These peer to peer semi-professionals
are going to be a coach for those going through online program. I met with Zabby
Yamasacki who is the assistant CARE director. WE talked about the VIP program
that USAC training and I'll be working with her to develop curriculum that’s
engaging for students and help her navigate the Greek system. We have over 100
people registered to be VIPS. If you know anyone interested in being in VIP in a
fraternity let me know. Last week | met with Helder and Zimmerman to talk about
the funding website. The apps will be put up in winter quarter and needs to be
convened so that we can have more of an organized cohesive website. I think its
important to have input from different funding directors if we want to organize it by
dates or types of funding or programming or advocacy. We can do that through a
funding study group. [ met with Amy and Maureen from UCLA Grand Challenges and
emailed you all the social media materials. Please share that its going to be taking
place December 3rd. The student organization who has the most #BlueforHope will
get $500 and second place is $300 and third place is $150. All the projects in SWC
and CAC and CSC so please share that. Avi Oved wants to have a forum for students
here on campus and is going to work on contacting different students and
communities on this campus to participate and contribute their opinions and advice
on how they want it to be shaped.. The email is going to give out December 7t so
please send me those. Finally, Food truck for finals. Its going to be Saturday, Sunday,
and Monday by the humanities building. Its going to be LOBOS truck and best
French fries in the nation. The time is 10pm-2AM.

C. External Vice President - Helder
-Helder met with Ben Allen staff and Sebastian Riddley Thomas on budget hearing
and strategy.

D. Academic Affairs Commissioner

-Kajikawa states today he had a meeting with committee convened by executive vice
chancellor on online education. Especially the fact that we have to take it on online
education and something they're definitely looking at. This is the initial stage to
start the conversation and I'll be continuing to serve as the undergraduate up and if
you have input please let me know and find my email online. One of the things
they're looking at is cross enrollment and you can cross at other courses. Yesterday



we met with Leo Estrada and covered different things, we covered a diversity
question that will be included on professor evaluations at the end of quarter. This
will be used of tenure as part of the aspect as teaching for the professor if the
professor is creating an inclusive classroom for diverse opinion. I have an executive
board meeting this Thursday that will be talking about teaching professorship with
arelatively controversial proposal to see where faculty members stand. A lot of
undergrads are on board for a professor on board that emphasizes the importance
of teaching rather than just research. Undergrads deserve a little more attention
than what they have been giving. Tomorrow AAC is going to have stress free day and
we will bring it to Powell and offer free blue books and pens and pencils in the
rotunda. Tomorrow night we are going to drop our myucla college academic
counseling survey and adding it and take 5 minutes out of your day. We are
continuing for USIE and my close friends facilitated a class on the history of hip hop
and the recruiting cycle will start during winter. We are working a publicity
campaign on winter campaign and talk to a college academic mentor online during
the afternoon as well as publicizing and publicize the Wi-Fi survey especially the
rise of intersectionality and find space on campus for students to log in and be
online.

-Chen states the AllofUs campaign will also be there for stress free day and I'm
excited to partner with you

E. Student Wellness Commissioner

-Chen states that I'm working with Dr. Liz Hungary for the resilience peer network
and the new foray into peer to peer counseling and peer to peer support and part of
the curriculum is body positivity. As | have more information and as I get more
information [ would let you all know. I also want to let you know that I've been
informed about the CARE certificate trainings. Instead of 2 Thursdays its 3
Thursdays with 1 hour less to be more flexible for people. [ want to talk about all of
us specifically that they are going to the rotunda for stress free day. AllOfUs
essentially is a mental health campaign that was passed by council last year and
continuing it with this year and essentially built on that momentum to push
themselves to come one of the strongest UCLA organizatins in terms of pushing
mental health and it’s a SWC campaign. AllOfUs and ActiveMinds will becoming
merged and ActiveMinds will be taking it in as the AllOfUs committee within
ActiveMinds and will bring together 2 most powerful student organizations for
mental health under one big umbrella and will be the biggest and coolest
organization. I'm really glad to let you all know about efforts being made and being
institutionalized and essentially can create the establishment of future work to be
done and hopefully other schools where there are always issues that need to be
solves but also far ahead of advocacy education and awareness.

-Amin asks if any campuses reached out for the AllOfUs

-Chen states ones from Florida and ones from St. Louis. They followed up with me
and I'm not facilitating it. [ know that someone from USC and get involved to use
AllofUs as a model.

G. Community Service Commissioner - Zach Dameron



-Dameron stated Bob Michaels was here and [ had a meeting with him to discuss the
Sarvey-Michael introduced every spring quarter and start promoting it. In order to
get more applicant’s to start it we are going to do a spotlight and it will lead to
ultimate release at the end of winter quarter. Its $1000 scholarship and Bob
Michaels has confirmed his donation and looking up the possibility for an
endowment. Keep in mind its just service in general anything with civic engagement
and social advocacy and we’ll have that for different networks to integrate. Now in
addition to students getting a scholarship, the service organization will get a $250
incentive given through SGA and sometimes students feel compelled to give some of
it back because they are giving so much time to service for the local community. I
met with the chair of CAC funding body and Melissa from Sole office regarding a
referendum fro the next election cycle and will be meeting with Jazz and Mila from
SWC and having something introduced to council the beginning of winter quarter to
get it approved through the proper channels to have a lot of time to promote it and
ask questions and hold a forum or opportunity and what potential.

H. Administrative Representatives

-Geller states come January 4t the procedures for investigating sexual violence will
be changing. When you all come back from break and will have new procedures
posted. The only change is the investigation model and not the reporting location or
confidential resources. All of the educational efforts that have been ongoing and it
all remains correct. The change will literally occur the day we return January. We
aren’t posting the new policies until the break nil December 23rd. Any reports made
up until December 2314 will be under old procedures. Certainly me and Kathleen can
answer any questions.

VIIL. Fund Allocations

A. Contingency Programming

-Wong states no USAC offices applied. 5 applied for regular contingency $8,702.46
required. $2,620 requested. $918 recommended. If approve there will be $43,436
left in regular contingency if approved.

-Dameron moves to approve $918. Cocroft seconds.

11-0-0 the contingency programming allocation has been approved.

B. ASRF

-Kajikawa says institute for electrical engineering is putting on a hackathon and a lot
of engineers will come together to create a lot of cool electronic products. The total
budget is well over $35,000. The Academic committee allocated $1,000 to help with
reservation for Ackerman Grand Ballroom.

VIII. Old Business

IX. New Business
A. A Resolution Against the Safe Campus Act



A Resolution Against the Safe Campus Act (House of Representatives Bill #3403)
Co-Sponsors: Heather Hourdequin, Marvin Chen, Zach Helder, Anais Leontine Amin
Endorsed by: Bruin Consent Coalition

WHEREAS, The Safe Campus Act of 2015 (H.R. #3403) proposes the prohibition of
colleges and universities from investigating sexual assault cases or punishing sexual
predators until the victims or survivors report the crime to law enforcement ; and,

WHEREAS, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 prohibits any form of sex
discrimination, including sexual violence and sexual harassment, from all
educational programs and activities that receive federal funding. Such prohibition
requires universities to create a safe environment for all students and to ensure the
continued education for those who experience sexual harassment, sexual violence,
dating and domestic violence, and/or stalking ; and,

WHEREAS, The University of California, Los Angeles (UCLA) is committed to creating
and maintaining a campus community free from all forms of discrimination,
including sexual harassment and sexual violence, and does not tolerate any acts of
sexual harassment and sexual violence, which are prohibited both by the law and
University policy ; and,

WHEREAS, The Safe Campus Act would prohibit UCLA from upholding these
standards and ensuring a safe campus for students’ well-being, as required under
Title IX ; and,

WHEREAS,UCLA provides students with confidential resources such as Counseling
and Psychological Services (CAPS), Campus Assault Resources and Education
(CARE) Advocates, Student Legal Services, and the Rape Treatment Center at Santa
Monica, for students who would prefer to discuss all possible options, including
reporting and/or accommodations to ensure students’ continued education, prior to
potential engagement with non-confidential, or reporting resources ; and,

1

2

3

4

1 https://www.govtrack.us/congress/bills/114 /hr3403 /text

2 http://www.dol.gov/oasam/regs/statutes/titleix.htm



3 http://www.sexualharassment.ucla.edu/
4 https://www.govtrack.us/congress/bills/114 /hr3403 /text
5 http://www.sexualviolence.ucla.edu/Get-Help

WHEREAS, The Title IX Office upholds student rights to report incidences of sexual
violence to UCLA, in order for UCLA to investigate the claims and have the complaint
resolved promptly through a fair and equitable process ; and,

WHEREAS, In providing the reporting options of both the Title IX Office and UCPD,
UCLA allows the victim or survivor to choose whichever, if either, reporting path to
pursue. This method upholds the victim'’s or survivor’s choice and agency ; and,

WHEREAS, 1 in 5 women and 1 in 16 men will experience sexual assault while in
college; and,

WHEREAS,1 in 2 transgender people experience sexual violence. Most transgender
survivors have experienced repeated sexual violence: 73% of transgender survivors
have been sexually assaulted more than once; and,

WHEREAS, Undocumented persons experience sexual violence and sexual
harassment at higher rates than documented persons. However, undocumented
survivors are less likely to report violence against them ; and,

WHEREAS, People of color experience sexual violence at disproportionately high
rates: Approximately 34% of multiracial women, 27% of Native American Indian
women, 22% of black women and 14.6% of Latina women are survivors of sexual
violence ; and,

WHEREAS, Communities of color and undocumented persons have faced historical
oppression by law enforcement in a variety of contexts. As a result of their

experiences, they may not feel comfortable reporting to police agencies ; and,

WHEREAS, Approximately 80% of assaults are committed by someone known to the
victim or survivor and 47% of rapists are a friend or acquaintance ; and,
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6http://www.sexualharassment.ucla.edu/Portals/42 /Documents/YOUR_RIGHTS_U
NDER_TITLE_

[X.pdf
7 http://www.sexualviolence.ucla.edu/Filing-a-Report

8 https://www.whitehouse.gov/sites/default/files/docs/sexual_assault_report_1-
21-14.pdf

9http://www.nsvrc.org/sites/default/files/publications_nsvrc_factsheet_media-
packet_campus-s

exual-assault.pdf
10 http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S1359178909000202
11 http://forge-forward.org/2015/09 /trans-sa-survivors-self-help-guide/

12http://www.prrac.org/full_text.php?text_id=315&item_id=3289&newsletter_id=
33&header=Ra

ce+%2F+Racism

13 http://www.cdc.gov/violenceprevention/pdf/nisvs_report2010-a.pdf
14 https://www.wcasa.org/file_open.php?id=42

15 https://rainn.org/statistics

WHEREAS,Only 7% of survivors of incapacitated sexual assault report to the police
of all campus sexual assaults involve alcohol ; and,

WHEREAS, Nationally, as of 2014, only 33.6% of rapes and sexual assaults were
reported to law enforcement and even fewer have lead to an arrest or conviction ;
and,



THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVEDThe Undergraduate Student Association Council
(USAC) urges the External Vice President (EVP) to encourage the University of
California Students

Association (UCSA) to formally oppose the Safe Campus Act (HR 3403); and,

THEREFORE LET IT FURTHER BE RESOLVED The Undergraduate Student
Association Council (USAC) urges the External Vice President (EVP) to send letters
to Congressman Matt Salmon, who introduced this bill, and to Congressman Pete
Sessions, Congresswoman Kay Granger, and Congresswoman Brenda Lawrence,
who co-sponsored this bill. These letters should express opposition to this bill; and,

THEREFORE LET IT FINALLY BE RESOLVED The UCLA Undergraduate Students
Association Council (USAC) does not support the Safe Campus Act (HR 3403) of
2015.

16, and 90%
17 18 19

-Khan moves to approve the resolution. Helder seconds.

-Helder states this is a retroactive resolution and just want to encourage everyone
that we already have taken a lot of action and have been in contact with offices that
introduce the bill and urge the principles of the bill never gets reintroduced and
work is being done.

-Khan states for friendly amendments is it possible for the first whereas instead of
saying victims or survivors and the use of the words victim has a negative
connotation because it contributes to powerlessness. Would it be okay to just call it
just survivors?

-Hourdequin stated the language was very survivor focus and some people say they
aren’t ready to call themselves survivor so that’s why we left the option of victim or
survivor.

-Khan states the last whereas on the second page, can we capitalized the B in Black
women.

-Rosen states in terms of action items for UCSA I would like to friendly amend to add
another entity that would be Council of Presidents to stand against safe Campus Act
and you can direct it to me as chair and leave it as council of presidents.
-Hourdequin states she will add to encourage the “Council of Student Body
Presidents”

-Khan states the same one where we capitalized Black and the color in People of
Color should be capitalized.

-Shao states that women should be spelled with an x and not an e and [ would say to
fix that because some people feel some type of way to not adhere with the
patriarchy.

-Hourdequin states I still spell it with an E but we can go either way



-Shao states it may seem trivial but some people see it and don’t want it to feel some
type of way.

-Chen states we should leave it how it is because we want to ensure thatitis a
formal language through a formal education system and [ would personally
recommend it and objectively we should keep it as women just so we can stick with
established. That's to not discourage or acknowledge the movements or ideals.
-Dameron states it footnotes to CDC and its direct language its not merely staying
how we want to put it but how the report is and its merely stating what its in the
report and that’s why we should keep it.

-Helder states I think that if it wants to be further discussed we can have it in the
general discussion instead of friendly amendment

-Rosen states not we’ll leave it.

-Rosen asks would it be more inclusive if it was just Latina/Chicana

-Hourdequin states its part of the statistics

-Starr states there should be a period in the final whereas

-Helder asks if there is supposed to be any periods? I don’t feel particularly
passionate about periods I'm just wondering

-Hourdequin states there sentenced and referencing different sources and those
include the periods and ultimately the format

-Kajikawa thanks the sponsors and the original sponsor doesn’t have data to
communities of color and thank you so much for doing the research and making it a
priority. Its relatively hard to find statistics and its important to continue to
highlight it.

-Siegel wants to take a moment for sponsors and Bruin Consent Coalition to bring it
to the attention to something that has a legitimate chance of becoming the law to
take a stand against it. [ts important to recognize this stuff.

-Chen thanks everyone for the support and as a sponsor [ want to give thanks to
Hourdequin and Keenan as the main writers and I'm honored to be a sponsor.
-Helder states for those who are just finding out about the bill and we had a chance
to speak with a lot of the education committee members who ultimately decide fate
of bills and the chances that it gets passed into law from pretty good to virtually
none. Advocates have done a great job on staying on the ball on this bill.

-Shao asks who else did you bring to DC to lobby besides you and Rosen

-Helder states it was just me and Rosen and talked heavily with Badalich and
Keenan. We worked on several initiatives.

-Rosen thanks Helder for bringing her

-Khan asks if there are follow up lobby visits

-Holders tats procedurally when we take a DC trip we follow up with a Il the offices
we met and particularly on bill sthat advance from committee to subcommittee and
that happens we follow up and have regular DC visits planned to follow up in person
and have an airtight fire wall

-Khan states if you all go iw ould love to forward you the contacts of people
interested in this bill and including the women of color part and as the bill shows
there's extensive sexual violence against women of color. A lot of it is a huge lack of
cultural competency when considering this bill.



-Kajikawa states he would love to team up with Khan to work on bruin defenders
bill and look up communities of color and higher education accessibility. We are on a
tight budget regardless

-Hourdequin wants to thank everyone for providing input on the reoslutin and to all
of the sponsors and Keenan and going through the process. I thought I was fairly
educated on the topic but there's so much to this but the reason [ wanted to bring it
to the table and the bill is basically dead and I appreciate it on advoacating on not
having it. Ir eally wanted to bring it to council because of any sort of language of this
bill coming into law is very scary to surviviors or victims of sexual assault. Its about
having the power of choice stripped away from you and its such a scary vulnerable
time and position and its all of us responsibility to ensure to empower students and
empower victims and survivors.

-Geller is wondering why the choice of the word urge feels weak. If you feel as
strongly as about why aren’t you saying something like “direct” rather than just
“urge”

-Amin states why don’t we say “demand”

-Rosen asks would they feel comfortable with demands

-Helder states that the word “demand” sounds like they're exasperated with not
taking action and welcome to change it to “urge”

-Rosen proposes “call on”

-Cocroft proposes “direct” and I was just looking at the footnote and it bugged me
they are all slightly different formatting.

-Rosen asks if everyone feels comfortable changing urge to direct.

-The coauthors agree.

-Wong states for footnote 11 put the semi colon after the number to keep it
consistent.

12-0-0 vote A Resolution Against the Safe Campus Act has been approved.

B. Finals Week Meeting

-Hourdequin states typically we do have a shortened agenda but want to run it pass
all of you and felt if it was appropriate to have shortened agenda to have funds
approved before the break. We will also be having

-Rosen states its not in our bylaws if we do or do not and it wont be a special
meeting. As chair [ will be requesting you all with a shortened agenda and must
include appointments.

-Kajikawa states he has ASRF.

-Rosen asks for appointments and fund allocations.

-Kajikawa moves for a finals week meeting. Hourdequin seconds.

-Amin asks if the appointmetns are action items or consent items

-Rosen states no.

-Shao wont e here because shes taking a final

-Khan is also taking a final

-Helder states its unclear but very possible I wont make it

-Cocroft wants to make an amendment with a finals week meeting and only include
fund allocations and appointments as well as call to order, approval of minutes,
approval of agenda and signing fo the attendance sheet. Kajikawa seconds.



-Rafalian asks possibly.

-Rosen states it can decide quorum.

-Rafalian says he has to double check. I will know tomorrow. If you are unavailable
than we wont make quorum and cant make it [ would hope you were able to make it
and this point [ hope you will go forward.

12-0-0 there is a shortened finals week meeting.

X. Announcements

-Chen states today we celebrated World AIDS day with Worlds AIDS Awareness
committee will give away all this cool stuff. Always get tested. The Body Image Task
Force is hosting love yourself yoga in John Wooden Center. The CARE office will be
hosting finals self care on first floor large conference room in John Wooden Center
West. Its Monday December 7t 5;30-7pm Wednesday December 9 530-730 pm and
Friday December 10 11pm-1pm.

-Patil states this week FSC is going to be hosting lab coat loan donation library and
donate it to Kerkchoff 300A for 11-3pm.

-Cocroft states the BeatSC water conservation and texting challenge we have saved
600,000 gallons and USC saved 200,000 gallons. It looks like we might win. We are
hosting a compost video challenge about the involvement with the video contest.
We’re going to do a parody style music video that teaches people how to sort their
trash and compost it. There's going to be a prize upwards of 500-$1000. We can all
make a video.

-Wong states if any of you made any contingency requests before November 15t to
follow up

-Kajikawa states [ may or may not forward a resolution during winter quarter
essentially expression support for new teacher professorship.

-Khan state sour mentorship application is live and information for all of you. The
whole purpose is not just academic but also community based and community
organizing and community building and importance of community building and
maybe need a different side. | know a lot of folks I did a lot of pre med but I didn’t
get a taste of community mentorship. Its open to everyone. Also you all could be
mentors and that would be sick.

-Amin states our video is live for social justice is up

-Starr encourages people to donate to organizations that thrive off donations for
community and it is #givingtuesday

-Helder states the organization Robert F Kennedy is give

XI. Signing of the Attendance Sheet
The attendance sheet has been passed around.

XII. Adjournment
-Amin moves to adjourn the meeting. Hourdequin seconds.

12-0-0 the meeting is adjourned at 8:44pm.

XII. Good and Welfare



